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Colorado River Commission

of Nevada (CRCNV)

Salt Lake City Area Integrated Project (SLCAIP)
Post-2024 Allocation Hearing

SLCAIP Information

« Initial hydroelectric generation began in 1963.

« SLCAIP is comprised of two Utah Dams, three
Colorado dams and one Wyoming dam, and 5
additional power plants.

» Total of 11 powerplants with a combined installed

capacity of 1,816 MW.

— Installed Capacity at Hoover is 2,074 MW

CRC'’s federal allocation is approximately 1.5% of

the total capacity.
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SLCAIP Allocations
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Federal Contract Process

* Federal contract issued to CRCNV on March 9,
2018.

» About half of the Federal Contractors have
already signed their post-2024 contract.
— The CRC has not signed pending the

completion of the current SLCAIP customer
allocation process.
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CRC Allocation Process

* April, 2018: Staff issued a Notice of Public
Meeting and Request for Comments on the
draft Notice and Invitation to Apply, draft
allocation criteria, and draft application.

* May 15, 2018: Public Meeting
* June 12, 2018: Commission approved the

draft Notice and Invitation to Apply, allocation
criteria, and application.

CRC Allocation Process

* June 14, 218: Staff issued the Notice,
allocation criteria, and application

* July 16, 2018: Staff received four applications.
* Staff received three applications from existing
SLCAIP Contractors:
— City of Boulder City
— Overton Power District No. 5
— Valley Electric Association

* Staff also received an application from the City
of Las Vegas

6




2/6/2019

Staff Recommendations

* At a hearing held on September 11, 2018, staff
recommended that the current contractor
allocations be reduced by approximately 7% to
create a resource pool for the City of Las
Vegas.

* The Commission did not reach a decision on
the allocation and requested additional
information addressing the impact on current
contractors if their allocations were reduced.

Further Actions

 Staff reached out to all four applicants and
issued data requests to confirm the cost
impact on existing contractors of receiving a
reduced allocation and the benefit to the City
of Las Vegas of receiving a new allocation.

* Staff received a letter on December 6, 2018
from the City of Las Vegas withdrawing their
request for an allocation “after considering
some of the economics and wastewater
treatment load factors.”
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Revised Staff Recommendation

 Staff recommends maintaining the existing
allocations of the three remaining SLCAIP

contractors.
Applicants Summer Winter

kW kWh kW kWh
City of Boulder City 5537 10,075,242 7219 13347215
Overton Power District No. 5 6279 11427163 8,256 15,138,176
Valley Electric Association 9,035 16,442,09% 11,879 21781728
Total: 20851 37944500 27414 50,267,119

Draft Order

 Staff submitted the Draft Order to the
Applicants for review on January 22, 2019 and

received one comment from Overton Power
District No. 5.
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Questions?
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